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September 24, 2010

To:
Chancellor Marye Ann Fox

From:
Ross Frank, Ethnic Studies

Re:
Schoeninger research

Information published in AAAS Science on April 3, 2009 mentions research on stable isotopes performed by Dr. Schoeninger’s lab using samples from the Chancellor’s House remains. This raises the question about whether there was an undisclosed conflict of interest when Schoeninger chaired the NAGPRA Working Group at UCSD in 2007.

Schoeninger’s email in reply to my letter to the Senate Council says that she performed the analysis in 2002 on samples taken from the remains in 1976, before the repatriation request was made by the KCRC.  However, in 2002, the remains were still in the possession of UCLA, which had received a NAGPRA repatriation request in 2001 from the KCRC.

In either case, Schoeninger served as chair of the NAGPRA Working Group at UCSD without revealing to all committee members that she had performed research on samples from the human remains under review for the determination of cultural affiliation under NAGPRA.  She held a professional interest in the outcome of the cultural affiliation determination and had done work to demonstrate the "value" of these particular human remains for scholarly, scientific study while the UCLA NAGPRA request was ongoing.
Sincerely,

Ross Frank, 

Associate Professor
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